
JULY 7, 2013

BULLETIN
RAY’S  REMARKS:

 What a great 5th Sunday we had together in
Worship, praise and offering to God.  It was wonderful to see everyone
present, despite the fact that many of our own family are traveling with
vacation or are dealing with various health issues.
 We also had a very good turnout for our Potluck.  There were probably
close to 100 that stayed and the food was delicious.  It is always a great
blessing to be together and to share together in the things of Christ.  We are
very blessed!
 I also would like to thank all of you who gave extra towards our 5th

Sunday contribution. Many I know doubled their contributions or gave a
significant extra amount.  Despite this, it was definitely not one of our better
5th Sundays and we were nowhere near where we needed to be in order to
even cover our budget shortfalls.  I hope this was due to the fact that so many
were away on Sunday.   However, I hope some who were unable to be with us
will be able to make up their offering upon their return.  The fact is brethren,
when we don’t make our budget, it’s impossible to keep up the many great
works we are involved in.  So, if you are giving your best - God bless and keep
up the good work; however, if you can give more why not help us accomplish
all that we are now and even cause us to have to look for more ways to do the
wondrous Work of God!  With God’s help all things are possible!
 As many of your know by now, we were very blessed last week with a
new sister in Christ.  On Friday, Ruth Padilla was baptized into Christ.  Ruth
is a friend of Trey’s, and she is a very sincere and sweet young lady.  We
welcome her to our family!  So let’s all encourage her and help her to feel a
part.
 Let me also remind you to keep all those in your prayers who are
presently on foreign mission trips.  Please remember my parents and Ethan
as they are in Zambia.  Also, remember brother Chuck as he leaves today
(Wednesday) for Costa Rica.  May God bless them all with safety, as well as
very profitable trips in His service!
 Finally, let me give you a VBS reminder.  Our VBS is August 4-8, and
will be here before you know it.  I hope you are making plans now to be a part
of this time of growth before God.  Also, why not bring someone with you or
invite others to come.  See you there!

Well, I hope to see you all in worship this coming Lord’s Day!  Until
then, may God bless us all in His service.

       *Ray Sullins*
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OTHER MISSION WORKS
     SUPPORTED BY AND

OVERSEEN BY K. E.:

*GHANA SCHOOL OF PREACHING

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF
BIBLICAL STUDIES

OVERSEERS OF:

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM

           SUNDAY MORNINGS AT
                           7:30 A.M.
              KOLR CHANNEL 10

GOD’S PEOPLE STANDING ON GOD’S WORD!

LIVING WORD TOPIC- JULY 7, 2013
“I SAY THESE THINGS THAT YOU MAY BE SAVED!”

OBEDIENCE SAVES



SUNDAY ~ JULY 7, 2013
Door            North ------Matt Koontz
Greeters:        South ------Kalon Brown

MORNING SERVICES:
Announcements:    Wesley Ewing
Song Leader:    David Robison
Opening Prayer:    Herman Cummings
Scripture Reading: Deut. 32:15-18 Bill Heavin
Sermon:       Ray Sullins
“Their Rock is not like other Rocks”
Closing Prayer:    Clay Hoffman

LORD’S TABLE - JULY:
Matt Koontz  Leon Wake
Larry McCarty  Harry Clouse
Mark McCarty  Kalon Brown
John Rothermel  Jim Barnes

EVENING SERVICES:
Song Leader:    Gary Duncan
Opening Prayer:    John Cobb
Sermon:     Ray Sullins
“And being in agony, He prayed more earnestly”
Closing Prayer:    Ken Lee

P.M. Lord’s Table:    Harry Clouse
     Jimmie Barnes

WEDNESDAY EVENING -JULY 10, 2013
Opening Prayer:                Jesse Young
Song Leader:    Andy Heavin
Devotional:    Seth Hass
Closing Prayer:    Luke Tebbe

DRIVERS FOR JULY:
Sunday Morning:           Mary Patchell
Sunday Evening:
Wednesday Evening:             Charles Williamson

OUR RECORDS ~ 6/30/13
Sunday Bible Class         113
Sunday Morning Worship        150
Sunday Evening Worship                109
Contribution                $4776.00
Wednesday Night 6/26/13                     116

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY

Sunday – 7:00 a.m.  KOLR – Channel 10
- JULY 7, 2013  -

“LIFE”
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Live streaming of classes and services:
kechurchofchrist.com

MEMBERS:
Tom Long-Tests showed tumor is shrinking, next treat-
ment will be July 5th in Springfield.
Leslie Claspill-Dealing with life issues at this time.
Nancy Levingston-Health problems.  Having tests.
Ken Lee-Therapy is helping improve his arm function.
Bonnie Turner, Earlene Owens, Marge Langston, Loretta
Hayden, Angela Moody, Mary Keeton, Laura Simon, Reva Lewal-
len, Freda Fielder, Darlene Smith, Dorma Duncan.

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS:
Shirley Ellington-Mother of Cindy Sullins,will be having eye surgery.
Louis Page-Bro. of Mary Sanders,Mildred Thompson, failing health.
Ron Hass-Dad of Seth Hass,tests came back good from his surgery.
Ann Wilson-Mother of Mitch Rogers, having health problems.
Lucas Forrest-Friend of the Cartwrights, @ Mercy - room #3123.
Bob Searcy-Laura Simon’s bro-congest. heart failure, is home now.
Andrew Paasch-Nephew of Reva Lewallen,underwent skin grafts.
Rebel Lynn Dilcher-Daug.of Levingstons,chemo making her very sick.
John Michael Patchell-G’son of Mary Patchell, difficult life issues.
Teresa Clark-G’daugh. & Daug. of Mona Farmer and Darlene Smith
who lives in China, still having trouble with kidney stones.
Dick Hoeferlin-Friend of the Tebbes, diagnosed with cancer.
Lloyd Henson-Missionary friend of Jerry & Edith- health issues.
Amos Overturf-Jimmie Barnes’ bro-in-law-pancreatic cancer.
Jerry Teal-Brother of Wanda McElfish-at Springfield Rehab.
Karen Fielder- Wife of David Fielder’s cousin-ovarian cancer.
Janice Rogers- Wife of Mitch Rogers-Needs encouragement.
Dorothy Rains-Sis-in-law of Jimmie Barnes-ill health.
Jim Searcy-Cyprus-missionary bro. of Laura Simon-Skin cancer.
Rick Griffitts-Wanda McElfish’s son-in-law- Undergoing dialysis.
Bob Brickner-Bro-in-law of Reva Lewallen-at home now, Alzheimer's.
Jerry Snow-Brother of Brinda Duncan-Treatments-Lung cancer.
Trude Einhelig -Dear friend of Donna Rothermel-Cancer.
Eunice Ewing - Mother of Wesley Ewing- Poor health.
Teresa Clark - Daughter of Darlene Smith-Health problems.
Michele Frink - Relative of Allen & Tara Fischgrabe- Paralyzed.
Nancy Barnes-Sister-in-Law of Jimmie Barnes-Poor health.
Ken Chorice - Son of June - Multiple Myeloma.
Staci Duncan -Daughter of the Wagnons-Cancer treatments.
Alvin Ellington- Father of Cindy Sullins-Cancer treatments..
Kristie Page- Niece of Loretta Hayden & niece-in-law of Rose
Mary Medley, Mary Sanders & Mildred Thompson-Brain tumor.

OUR SHUT-IN’S:
Mona Farmer, Charlotte Korzenborn, Marguerite Adams,
Patricia Bailey, Marcus Barnett,  Mattie Craig, Mary
Gazette, Johnie Hamilton, Margaret Jones, Lucy McGinn-
is, Paul Naron, Mae Stubbs, Ruby Thomas.

MORE FRIENDS & FAMILY:
Shelby Fugate, Michael Berg, Alexia Galloway, Jane Haddock,
Kenneth Barnes, Merle Steely, Pat Wiser, Betty Campbell, Pearl
Hollan, Joey Nelson, Johnnie Sanders, John Davis, Jayne
Johnson, Coy Duncan, Matt Cline, Ted Rothermel, Judi Davis,
Jeremiah Roberts, Arlene Shultz, Opal Odell, Deborah Sperry,
Trudy Pike, Wilma Smith

July 4-Have a happy and safe 4th of July celebration!
July 7-Agape groups 1 & 2 meet after morning services.
Meat Lasagna and Baked Catfish will be served.
July 8-12-Day Camp at Happy Hollow.  Robbie Heavin’s
week session begins every morning at 9 A.M.
July 13-Men’s breakfast -Saturday morning at 8:00 A.M.
There is a sign-up sheet on the foyer table.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

BAPTISMS:
We rejoice that Ruth Padilla put on Christ in bap-
tism on Friday. Please welcome her into our family
here at K.E.
On Tuesday evening, Dante’ Villarreal and Diego
Villarreal were baptized into Christ.  We rejoice
with Diana and Tyler on their sons’ obedience.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

THANK YOU NOTES:
      Thank you to the KE church for the clothes for
Costa Rica and the cash.  I am confident the
brethren in Canas and Tilaran will greatly appreci-
ate them.  Please remember us in prayer as we
travel and labor there.
    Chuck Northrop

 * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
 Russ Earl from the Oologah church sent a
thank you note to the congregation here at K.E. for
all the support and work at Happy Hollow Camp.
Please stop by and read it.  It is posted on the
bulletin board.
****************************************************************************************

BULLETIN BOARD EVENTS:
Please check out the upcoming area events posted
on our bulletin board this summer to enrich your
Bible study and fellowship with area Christians.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
*THE FRUIT OF THE SPIRIT*

Love
Joy

Peace
Patience
Kindness
Goodness

Faithfulness
Gentleness

Self-Control

 We have arrived in Zambia and are very busy
with the work that is before us.   Ethan has
already spoken several times and is encourag-
ing the students as well as the young people
here in Livingstone.   Edith and I are doing well.
It is good to be back in our second home, a
place where we spent many years of our lives.
The school is going on well.  We have 17 stu-
dents who will graduate in November of this
year.   They seem to be a fine group of students.
We miss you all and love you in the Lord.   Pray
for us.   It is always exciting to see and to hear
of the many wonderful works going on by those
who have been trained at the Zambia School of
Biblical Studies.   May God bless you until we
see you again.

Jerry Sullins
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Attention VBS Teachers:

There are several very large boxes that are available
in the fellowship room. (Our tables came in them.)  You

may use these for whatever creative ideas you have
for our upcoming VBS!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
New address  for  K.C. Hamerick is on the bulle-

tin board if you would like to write to him.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

PANTRY ITEMS:
Chili, Canned Meat, Spaghetti Sauce &

Individual Snacks


